

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY
DIVISION OF TAXATION
P. O. BOX 240
TRENTON, NEW JERSEY 08695-0240

ELIZABETH MAHER MUOIO State Treasurer

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor

JOHN J. FICARA
Acting Director

Telephone (609) 292-5185/ Facsimile (609) 984-2061

January 28, 2019

TO:

TAX ASSESSOR CERTIFICATE (CTA) HOLDERS

FROM:

PATRICIA WRIGHT

DEPUTY/DIŘECTOR, DIVISION OF TAXATION

RE:

CREDIT FOR CONTINUING EDUCATION COURSES APPROVED BY THE STATE OF NEW JERSEY REAL ESTATE APPRAISERS BOARD

As you may know, the Division of Taxation will not accept classes for continuing education credits of Certified Tax Assessors (CTAs), unless approved by the Tax Assessor Continuing Education Eligibility Board (C.E.E.B.), or the New Jersey Appraisers Board.

Regulations at N.J.A.C. 18:17-2.4(e) 7 detail tax assessor continuing education requirements for acceptance of real property appraisal credits approved for continuing education by the NJ Real Estate Appraisers Board. These credits are only considered real property appraisal credits and are not considered property tax administration credits.

Conversely, the State Real Estate Appraisers Board accepts, for purposes of meeting licensed and certified real estate appraiser continuing education requirements, credits for real property appraisal courses that the Division of Taxation Continuing Education Eligibility Board (C.E.E.B.) approves for continuing education as real property appraisal credits. It is necessary for the CTA holder to obtain a certificate of completion from the Appraisers Board to claim appraisal education credit for assessor recertification.

If you have questions concerning this matter, please call Jessica Larned, Supervising Field Representative at (609) 943-4399, or Marjorie Abrams, Principal Field Representative at (609) 292-8291.

PW:MA